
Pefferlaw Fire Hall update – Sept. 9, 2020 

Council received the following update from Lawrence Artin, Head Special Capital Initiatives 

regarding the Pefferlaw Fire Hall.  

Silver Birch Contracting Ltd. and team have been progressing expeditiously since starting on 

Aug. 4 and the quality of the work has been satisfactory to date which includes the following:   

 Completion of the preparation of the inside face of high roof parapets for installation of 

roofing and are working on the pump room and roof parapets.  

 Completion of the roofing on the mezzanine roof which is now watertight.  

 Continuance of removal excess soils and have started excavation for asphalt pavement 

at rear of station.  

 Lower roof is now watertight 

 Water storage tank has been insulated and backfilled 

 Work on the installation of buried gas lines on site from the location of the incoming 

service pad has been completed 

 Installation of the trench drains is to start next week.  

 Masons installing the balance of the precast at the top of the front wall.  

 Masons completed the face brick to front wall and starting with the 1st row of precast at 

the top. 

 Block work has been completed and awaiting final finishes 


